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TOWN OF WEST POINT

The town board of the Town of West Point held the regular

monthly meeting on Thursday, November 7, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. at the

town hall. Members present were John Benish-Chairman, Fred

Thistle-lst Supervisor, A. Dave Cole-2nd Supervisor, Edith Eberle-

Clerk, Joan Bader-Treasurer, and Harry Sawyer-Assessor.

The meeting was published in the Lodi Enterprise and the Sauk

Prairie Star and Posted in three places.

The minutes were read from the October 3rd meeting, a motion

was made by Fred Thistle to approve the minutes as read, 2nd by

John Benish - motion carried.

The minutes were read from the October 24th meeting, a motion

was made by John Benish to approve the minutes as read, 2nd by Dave
Cole - motion carried.

The treasurer's report was $22,157.90 in the general account,

a motion was made by Fred Thistle to accept the treasurer's report,

2nd by John Benish - motion carried.

l0^ The bills were presented, a motion was made by Fred Thistle

to pay the bills, 2nd by John Benish - motion carried.

After discussion on raising the Liquor and Beer License, a

motion was made by Fred Thistle to increase the Liquor License from

$400.00 to $500.00 and to increase the Beer License from $50.00 to
$75.00, 2nd by Dave Cole - motion carried.

After discussion on raising the operator licenses, a motion

was made by Fred Thistle to increase the operator licenses from

$5.00 to $15.00, 2nd by Dave Cole - motion carried.

There was a complaint of abandoned vehicles on Hwy. 60. Fred

Thistle said he had talked to the people (Mr. Mike Rodenschmit) and

that there is two vehicles that are going to be used for derby

cars next year and that they have removed a lot of other junk.

Therefore no action will be taken at this time.

There was also a complaint of abandoned vehicles on East

Harmon Road. A motion was made by John Benish to have Fred Thistle

check to see if the vehicles are licensed - if not, a letter will

be sent to the owner (Mr. Richard Landgraf) to remove the vehicles,

2nd by Dave Cole - motion carried.

There was another a complaint of abandoned vehicles on Lake

Drive. A motion was made by John Benish to have Fred Thistle

/^ check to see if the vehicles are licensed,if not, a letter will be

^- sent to the owner (Mr. Michael Zitnick) to remove the vehicles, 2nd
by Dave Cole - motion carried.
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The pasture was discussed - a motion was made by Fred Thistle

to have a letter sent to Mr. Jim Zeman to remove his wagons and

any other personal property from the town property immediately

until we have a pasture policy in place, 2nd by Dave Cole - motion

carried. Dave Cole is to go on record in favor of a pasture policy

and put the pasture go out on bids.

The tax resolution which obligates the Town of West Point to

be responsible to pay State and County taxes was presented. A

motion was made by Fred Thistle to adopt Resolution 11/1991, 2nd

by Dave Cole - motion carried.

Mr. Mike Reichmann called and asked to be put on the December

agenda instead.

Resolution #11-7-1991 was presented to combine wards for all

elections for the Town of West Point (as we do vote for all the

same offices). A motion was made by John Benish to adopt

Resolution #11-7-1991, 2nd by Fred Thistle - motion carried.

^p^ Mr. Rick Hegerfeld from Pine Vista asked the town board if the

I mobile home sheets have to be filled out each year by the owner.

The town clerk is to check with the State to see if there is a

computer program that could be put into the town's computer and

type section A on each sheet for the mobile home owner.

The Town of West Point - fall town meeting in on Tuesday,

November 19, 1991 immediately following the public budget hearing.

Mr. Maurice Neumaier asked why all the Town of West Point is

assessed for the Lodi Ambulance when they only service one half of

the town. Mr. Neumaier also stated the Sauk Ambulance would be

very happy to take over the whole Town of West Point. It will have

to be brought up at the Annual Meeting held in April for all the

town electors to decide which way the Town of West Point should go.

A motion was made by Dave Cole to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by

Fred Thistle - motion carried.

Edith Eberle

Town Clerk


